
 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING 
 CR 91 (GROOMS RD.) OVER THE TRIBUTARY TO COLONY RESERVOIR BRIDGE 

REPLACEMENT, TOWN OF CLIFTON PARK, SARATOGA COUNTY, NY 
 
Saratoga County, in cooperation with the New York State Department of Transportation, will hold 
a Public Informational Meeting on Wednesday, December 4, 2024, at 6:30 PM at the Clifton Park 
Town Hall, 1 Town Hall Plaza. 
 
The purpose of this presentation is to provide an opportunity for individuals to become acquainted 
with the proposed project. At the meeting individuals will be given the opportunity to ask questions 
and present oral and/or written comments about the project.  Written comments will become part 
of the project record.  In addition, project representatives will be available after the formal 
presentation to meet with individuals one-on-one to discuss details of the project.     
 
This bridge replacement project is scheduled to be completed in 2026. In addition to the 
replacement of the bridge, the construction will include replacement of the approach roadway 
pavement and guide rail. The goals of the project are to replace the existing deteriorated structure, 
improve hydraulic resiliency, and provide adequate aquatic organism passage at the crossing. Most 
of the project costs will be reimbursed by the State and Federal governments. 
 
This public informational meeting is part of the continuing efforts by Saratoga County and the 
New York State Department of Transportation to encourage public input into the development of 
transportation projects. 
 
 
 

 


